
The edition of this issue has been limited to 700 numbered 
copies, the first 70 being signed by Steve Richmond. The 
copy now in your hand is number: 78

WORMWOOD subscriptions are now $6.00/4 issues/year to all 
individuals and $7.00/4 issues/year to all institutions.
No more than four patron's subscriptions are presently 
available at $20.00 for 4 issues with poet-signed center- 
sect ions/chapbooks . Free inspection copies are not avail­
able because of our very limited press run, but copies 
may be purchased at $3.00 (included first-class postage). 
Back issues 16-23, 25-44, 46-52, 54-70, 72-84 and 86-96 
are available at $3.00 per issue postpaid. Microfilm 
volumes of the magazine are available from University Mi­
crofilms, 3101 North Zeeb Road, Ann Arbor MI 48106. Our 
contents are indexed in the Index Of American Periodical 
Verse. available from Scarecrow Press, P.0. Box 656, Me- 
tuchen NJ 08840.
WORMWOOD mailings are made at no fixed times and a single 
mailing may consist of 2-4 issues. Nevertheless, subscrib­
ers are guaranteed 4 issues in a year's time. The press 
cannot respond to subscriber claims when the issues in 
question have not been released for mailing to all of our 
subscribers. Please keep us informed of changes of add­
ress since the post office will not forward and only rare­
ly will provide the new address. If this is done, delivery 
of paid-up copies to subscribers is guaranteed up through 
and including issue 108. Please do not pre-pay subscript­
ions past this issue.
INSTRUCTIONS TO AUTHORS: Simultaneous submissions will not 
be considered and WORMWOOD will not knowingly reprint an 
already published work. Reprint rights are re-assigned to 
the authors without cost but only upon written request.
All further publication must acknowledge the first appear­
ance in WORMWOOD. All work submitted must be original and 
communicate no matter what the style/form/topic. Work must 
be typed with the author's name and address on each sheet.
A stamped self-addressed return envelope must be enclosed 
or a sufficient number of International Reply Coupons.
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